Stagecoach Ranch Property Owners Association
Monthly meeting of the Board
January 25, 2021

Pursuant to the notice of monthly meeting, the monthly meeting of the board members of the Stagecoach Ranch Property Owners Association (SRPOA) was held on January 25, 2021 at 1:00pm via Zoom.

Board members in Attendance:
-Doug Anderson, President
-Jim Campbell, Vice President
-Chris”tina” Miller Odell, Secretary
-Jessica Bouthillier, Treasurer

Member Attendance:
-Tina Adkins

Doug Anderson, as President of the association called the meeting to order at 1:05pm.  Doug began the meeting by welcoming all in attendance.  He gave special welcomes to the newly appointed members of the board, Tina and Jessica.

The next item brought before the board was the financial overview for the year.  To date, $11,000 in assessment dues have been collected.  There is approximately $16,000 to be collected from members of the association.  The bank balance is approximately $18,500 and there are approximately $32,000 -$33,000 in accounts receivable ($16,000 is owed by two property owners who are in arrears for property owner dues).

Board members then discussed road work that needs to be completed throughout the seven miles of private road in the neighborhood.  It was decided that a vote by members is necessary in order to implement an increase in yearly SRPOA fees and/or a special assessment to be used for necessary road construction and repairs. The board plans to compile a history of previous road work construction that has been completed as well as collect a minimum of 3 bids from separate contractors to perform needed work in the future. This will give members a comparison of pricing to vote on during our next member SRPOA meeting.

Our next order of business was proposed work to be done in the mailbox area.  This work includes placing a 3’x4’ concrete pad to mount additional mailboxes and construction of a cover for existing and new mailboxes. This project will be completed via a combination of SRPOA funds, volunteer efforts, and/or donations.

Our next annual meeting of members for SRPOA will be held on April 21, 2021 @ 6:30pm via Zoom.  The board will be proactive in meeting the 30 day deadline prior to the meeting so that all members of the SRPOA have an opportunity to attend.  

The last order of business was arranging volunteer days for cleanup and maintenance in the neighborhood.  It is slated to have these days once per quarter on the 2nd Saturday of the month starting on May 8th, 2021 from 8am-noon.

Doug opened the floor to board members to discuss any other items before the meeting was adjourned.

With no further business to come before the next board meeting, Doug made a motion that the meeting be adjourned at 2:10pm. Upon unanimous approval by all those present, the meeting was adjourned.


Christina Miller Odell
Secretary



